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The Widcombe Association’s Autumn Meeting
will be held on

Thursday, 25th October 7:30 pm
at Widcombe C of E Junior School

Stephen Baddeley, Director of Sport at the University of Bath

on the University of Bath's contribution to the 2012 Olympic Games, why Team GB is now so successful
and what it takes to be an elite athlete

This is also a Social Occasion - wine & nibbles provided!

Guest tickets £3.50 (refunded if you join the WA on the night)
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The WA Committee

Paddy Doyle 311809

Chairman, Newsletter, Website

Liz Littlewood 333044
Secretary, FOBRA Liaison

Jeremy Boss 484794
Treasurer

Andrew Gordon-Duff 480682

Ann Ashworth 443907
Membership Secretary

Rajen Doshi 447924

Traders’ Liaison

Ozzie ffield 314345
Energy Efficient Widcombe

Hilary Furlonger 338464
Traffic & Highways
Alan Langton 482026
Localism, Entry to Widcombe, RR sub-committee
Keith Palmer 284598
FoBRA Liaison
Helen Peter 334936
Streetscape, Entry to Widcombe
Chris Rogers 448171
Chairman Events Sub-committee
Richard Wales 422677
Chairman, Rossiter Rd Sub-committee
Email your Committee:
Secretary@widcombeassociation.org.uk

Vice Chairman, Chairman ‘Entry to Widcombe’, Planning

Discounts for WA Members

Bath Lock & Key -10%
Bath Property Shop -10% on agency fees
Blazes — 5% (not installations)
Bus Station Florists — 10%
(not Interflora, sales under £10 or
reduced items)

David Maxwell Hairdressing -10%
Hon Fusion Restaurant -10%
(eat-in food only)

id Homes - 10% on fabrics
Kindle Stoves-15% on logs & accessories
Kindling Coffee - Double loyalty stamps per
hot drink
Lennies - coffee for £1.50
Prior Park Garden Centre — 4%
Royal Oak - 10%

(main meals, not on Sundays)
Swim+Smile - 25% off first lesson
Tim Richards Architecture Gallery — 5%+
Widcombe Driving School - 10%
Widcombe Health Foods - 10%
(Purchases over £5)
Widcombe Pharmacy — 10%

(not prescriptions/medicines)

Vibe Fitness - 10%

Published by the Widcombe Association.
Chairman: Paddy Doyle, 86 Greenway Lane, Bath BA2 4LN
Vice Chairman: Andrew Gordon-Duff, Blantyre House, Widcombe Hill, Bath BA2 6AE

The Widcombe Association

www.widcombeassociation.org.uk




hedonismhair

5 Sussex Place « Widcombe « Bath » 01225 315112

Iad|es and gents
distinctive one-to-one hairdressing

FUDSEE® LOREAL Joico

RIRICIEIEISISIICININIE]S THE ART OF HEALTHY HAIR

find us on
facebook | F
I I proud member of the

national hairdressers’ federation

hedonismhair.co.uk

7 Reason
DEVIT BV EVAY,

L’Oreal Colour Specialists

Accredited Racoon Hair Extension Specialists

Exceptional team of stylists

Outstanding service and great atmosphere

Award winning Paul Mitchell hair care products

Complimentary drinks menu and relaxing scalp massage

The ultimate hairdressing experience in Bath for the whole family

www.davidmaxwellhairdressing.co.uk

11 Claverton Buildings
Widcombe, Bath, BA2 4LD

01225 310 200 HAIRDRESSING
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Widcombe’s original neighbourhood coffee shop

Double loyalty card stamps for Widcombe Association Members

Business lunches delivered

9a Claverton Buildings, Widcombe 01225442125 www.kindlingcoffee.co.uk

Kindling Coffee Company

< Fantastic organic, fairtrade & Rainforest Alliance coffee
< Huge range of teas & Kindling Hot Choc
< Box-bursting sandwiches, hot paninis, bacon baps & fresh local soups

< Super cosy shop with snug sofa & free Wi-Fi

Kindle Stoves {;(}

2 Sussex Place

i carbon
Widcombe Parade neutral
Bath, BA2 4LA energy

01225 332722 /0845 5050085

wood burning stoves, supply & install

- family run business, HETAS registered fitters
- cleanburn, high efficiency stove specialists

- approved for use in smoke control areas

- full supply and installation service to include
fireplace alterations, bespoke stone surrounds,

chimney lining, hearths

- call us to book a survey

Jo0d-burning stoves

Chairman’s Column
Paddy Doyle
It would be tempting on this occasion, with the
cheers of enthusiastic Widcombe citizens still
ringing in our ears following the announcement at
Widcombe Rising that the Council cabinet had
approved the Rossiter Rd scheme, to use a large
strap headline, echoing the nation’s favourite
newspaper, that ‘it’s the WA wot won it!” And
(apart from the syntax) this would not be very far
from wrong. The Association has fought a long
battle under many chairmen to achieve this result.
On this occasion the right combination of excel-
lent leadership, peerless professional knowledge
and ability among the members of our Rossiter
Rd sub-committee, support from our local coun-
cillors, and Cabinet members who were prepared
to listen and make brave decisions, has led to the
happy position in which we now find ourselves.
None of this excellent leadership, I might say,
came from me: whilst this has been the culmina-
tion of the efforts of many over the years, I must
mention that our previous chairman Richard
Wales has been a steady hand on the Rossiter Rd
tiller now for almost 5 years. If I might mix this
metaphor slightly, he will not now be resting on
his oars - in fact this is a crucial time for the Ros-
siter Rd Steering Group, chaired by Councillor
ITan Gilchrist and comprising Richard and Mike
Wrigley from the Association, Councillors Sy-
monds and Bellotti with Council officers in atten-
dance, to tweak the plan as required and more
importantly oversee the design of the urban land-
scape. All Widcombe residents should by now
have received our ‘Vision for Widcombe’ docu-
ment, and all are encouraged to make their views
known on how our regenerated Village Street
should look. There will undoubtedly be some
squalls ahead before the first digger arrives in
Widcombe Parade, and that will be the occasion
when we can properly celebrate more than 30
years of struggle.
Once we have achieved the pleasant village street
that so many of us desire, we must ensure that this
attractive destination is easily reached by city-
centre dwellers and visitors to Bath alike. As
through traffic on the A36 will no longer flow
along our village street, we must ensure that pe-
destrians are attracted into Widcombe from the
city centre. This means we must tackle the cur-
rently unappetising approaches into Widcombe,
including the underpass, the Halfpenny Bridge
and the riverside path. Each has its own particular
negative features. To address these problems we

have already set up an ‘Entry to Widcombe’ sub-
committee under Andrew Gordon-Duff. Helen Peter
writes more about this and the problems that must be
tackled on P.10.

By the time you read this, Widcombe Social Club will
have closed its doors and will be on the move to its
temporary home in Twerton. It is probably fair to say
that the old club building was unloved and unlovely
and that few will mourn its passing. During the con-
sultation held earlier this year, the WA made several
comments to the developers about the design of the
proposed new building. Some were attended to, oth-
ers not. We have therefore made further comments to
the planners which are covered in the Planning Report
on P.6. The WA supports the club’s ambitions and we
hope that solutions can be found that the developers
and Widcombe residents alike can be happy with,
providing a revived Social Club that complements the
Village Street and makes an attractive venue for those
who might not otherwise venture south of the river.
The fact that the same developers are already produc-
ing an attractively-finished building next door to the
Club site gives us reason to hope.

Your committee recently undertook a little navel-
gazing to try to better understand the Association’s
role in Widcombe - apart from our over-riding mis-
sion to ‘protect and enhance’. We particularly looked
at our image (not family-friendly, perhaps?) whether
we exist for all residents (we do) and how we relate to
other groups, including residents’ associations, within
our area of interest. We identified at least 17 other
organisations: some dormant, some active, some sin-
gle-issue, some merely social. We wondered if there
was some way that resources could be pooled and
information shared for mutual benefit. As a result of
our discussion, we established a small group: Chris
Rogers, Helen Peter, Keith Palmer and Jeremy Boss,
who would talk to local groups and decide what
measures we could take. If you would like to enter
into the debate on this subject, contact any one of the
group (details on rear cover).

And finally...partly as a result of our attempting to see
ourselves as others do, we now have a WA Facebook
page. It is very much in its early stages, but if you log
on to it and ‘like’it, then when we put information on
it, you’ll be alerted via email. In time perhaps we
should have a “Widcombe portal” where you can find
all things Widcombe. Meanwhile, however, you can:

Find us on

Facebook
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Secretary’s Report Treasurer’s Report
Liz Littlewood Jeremy Boss

You will see by the many
and varied reports in this
newsletter that your Committee
continues to be actively involved with
- a large number of issues that have an
important bearing on the life of
Widcombe.

Keith Palmer has been co-opted onto the Commit-
tee and will be standing for election at the Autumn
Meeting. His inclusion will bring the Committee
up to full strength for the first time in a long while,
and we look forward to his involvement. As a
resident of St Mark’s Road, he is also able to help
forge links between the St. Mark’s group and the
Widcombe Association. Keith will be taking over
from Paddy as one of our two FoBRA representa-
tives.

The imminent closure of the Widcombe Social
Club has meant that we have had to find an alter-
native venue for our meetings. The Ring o’ Bells
has kindly agreed to allow us to use their upstairs
room and we are able to have a convivial post-
meeting drink in pleasant surroundings once busi-
ness is concluded.

I am no longer sending out e-mails about Events.
You will have seen that these now come in a much
more sophisticated form from the Events team!
Should you not be getting this information and
would like to, please let us know, and we will add
you to the list.

1 will, however, continue to send out other infor-
mation via e-mail and am currently in the process
of ensuring that my e-mail address list is up to
date. If you change your e-mail address, or acquire
one and would like to be included, please do let
me know.

As always, we need volunteers to help in a wide
range of ways. These can be helping to plan
events, stewarding, manning our bookstall at
events, organising publicity and so on. We also
need someone who would be interested in looking
after our archive. This would involve familiarising
themselves with the material and organising the
material so that we can make better use of it in
future. If you feel you would like to help in any
way, please contact a committee member. As ever,
many thanks are due to the current team of volun-
teers for their on-going work.

he Association continues to remain in good

financial health with growing membership and
a successful summer events programme. At the end
of August 2011 we had just over £18,000 in our
bank including £111 earmarked for the Abbey
Cemetery and advances for Energy Efficient Wid-
combe of £6,500.

Our funds have been bolstered by a successful
Warmer Widcombe initiative and the summer events
programme . This has allowed us to support local
causes including the Bath Comedy Festival, Alexan-
der Park Forum, the Mummers Unconvention,
Church Street bollards, Widcombe PCC (St Mat-
thews) and of course Widcombe Rising.

We have also received grant support from the De-
partment of Energy & Climate Change to support
the Warmer Widcombe Initiative which was com-
pleted back in March.

Our funds are in good shape to support the objec-
tives of the Association going forward including for
promoting the regeneration of Widcombe Parade,

> THE ROYAL QAK ~-

HOMEMADE FOOD
SERVED SEVEN EVENINGS A WEEK
SUNDAY ROAST 12—3.30
SKITTLE ALLEYS
BEER GARDEN
BOULES
WI/FI

www.theroyaloakbath.co.uk
01225 335220

ring( bells

bar-restaurant-venue
L. delicious food...
good friends...

great wine and beer...

bellswidcombe.co.uk

WWW.ringo

ring () bells

10 Widcombe Parade, Bath
01225 448870

. sunday night...

room for hire...

LENNIE’S

»>

Deli & Coffee Shop

Fresh bread daily
Cream teas

1y coffee
Fine wines

Delicious filled rolls
Take-away service

Svivez Moi

o facebLOOK av

18 Claverton Buildings
Widcombe, Bath BA2 41D
tel. 01225 313037

www.widcombersocialclub.co.uk




vibefitness
Studio Widcombe

Personal Training
Exercise Classes

4

SWIM+SMILE

Discover strain-free swimming with the Shaw ‘hﬂm W

Method - based on the Alexander Technique.
Individual lessons for adults in peaceful pools in Call Paul on: 07793806017

Bath. Improve your stroke or learn another.

Breathe easily and swim with less effort - www.vibe-fithess.co.uk
but with style,grace and power. Learn to make
friends with the water, not fight it!

and the home of

See what others say about Swim and Smile at:
www.swimandsmile.co.uk

or phone Trisha: 01225 480970

a balanced approach

natural and organic products

beauty and holistic treatments
experienced professional therapists
excellent treatments at realistic prices
friendly, relaxed atmosphere

5 Widcombe Parade

Bath BA2 4JT

01225 461727
www.abalancedapproach.co.uk

Rossiter Road and the Vision for Widcombe
Richard Wales

addy Doyle, in his
Chairman’s column, [
refers to the Council -
Cabinet decision of 13th

Rossiter Road scheme.
The next stage is to de-
velop a detailed plan and
the Council have en-
gaged Place Studio to
work on the urban and i —
landscape design ele- ‘

ments. All the comments made in responses to the “A Vision for Widcombe” questionnaire are being pro-
vided to the consultants and these, together with the Vision document itself, will provide invaluable guid-
ance in their work.

(Ed Note: The plan above is a little small, but should give an idea of the proposed road layout. The plan
would be better viewed on the Association’s website at www.widcombeassociation.org.uk/
rossiter.html)

At the time of writing, we had received 153 responses to the Vision. Of these, 141 answered “Yes” (in
principle) with 90 adding additional comments. Many made kind remarks about the work of the Sub-
committee and I take this opportunity to say, “thank you!” Only three respondents gave an outright No and
two of these did so on the grounds that they did not feel the Vision is achievable. The remaining 9 either
sought further information or did not express a clear opinion either way.

We are most anxious to maximise the number of responses as the more who reply, the greater the weight
that can be attached to your opinions; so, if you haven’t done so, please complete the questionnaire as soon
as possible and return it to me or, if you prefer, e-mail your response to widcombevision@gmail.com.

I’m sure that everyone would like to know when it actually will happen. The draft programme shows
works on site commencing in the autumn of next year. In accordance with the Council’s normal practice,
work will be suspended over the Christmas period to avoid interference with shopping traffic. Completion
is expected in Spring 2014.

For a choice that amazes

- Gas p ro pe rty

- Electric. management
- Solid Fuel

- Stoves Student Property Management,
- Accessories Letting and Consultancy.

14 Widcombe Parade, Widcombe

roman city

24 Claverton Buildings,
Widcombe, Bath, BA2 4LD

T 01225 332030 F 01225 442907
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Planning
Andrew Gordon-Duff

Widcombe Social Club

planning application was lodged at the

end of August with the proposed devel-
opment being made up of two sections; the
western section (at the Widcombe Parade end)
comprising a convenience local supermarket of
3500 sq ft and 3 floors of student residential
accommodation above, with the eastern section
(up Widcombe Hill) forming the Social Club’s
reallocated new building adjacent to St Mat-
thew’s Church. The main access to the student
accommodation is from the Widcombe Hill
side with a secondary one from Pulteney Road.
The Convenience Store will be serviced from
the lay-by forming part of the Canal Bridge
building next door. The picture shows how the
new building might look.
The new plans take into account two observations we made following the public consultation earlier this
year: the roof-line has been altered to conform with that of the White Hart, and the very dark finish to the
rear, facing the canal, has been replaced with brighter cladding. In our comment to the Planning Depart-
ment on the recent application we have reiterated our support for the Club’s aspirations, but expressed our
continued misgivings about certain aspects of the scheme, particularly the height, dominance and fenestra-
tion of the north-western arm of the scheme (facing down Widcombe Parade). We have also mentioned the
pressure on residents’ parking that would result from the loss of parking presently available at the Club.
Our full submission is available on the website and on the BANES website under the planning reference
12/03234/FUL.

Beechen CIliff School - Sports Lighting to Artificial Turf Pitches

Some residents in Greenway Lane have recently (17th Sep) received a letter from the School informing
them that an amended application for lighting the artificial pitches was to be made. In the meantime the
School was to make a limited number of tests to test playability on the pitches at reduced light levels. Our
understanding is that the lights will then be tested in their modified form in the hours of darkness when
leaves are no longer on the trees. We have asked to be informed when this will happen so that we can alert
our members accordingly and let them have an opportunity to give their views.

Core Strategy

The Core Strategy is a key planning policy document for Bath and North East Somerset under the National
Planning Policy Framework (NPPF). This sets out the strategic planning framework for the District guid-
ing where development is to be permitted, how much we should have, what land should be protected and
how places should change up to 2026. The Draft Core Strategy proposed 11,000 new homes and around
8700 new jobs and has been making its way through the consultation and examination stages. At the re-
cent Examination in Public, the Inspector found that B&NES’s assessment of the houses required does not
accord with the NPPF with the result that the proceedings have been suspended whilst the Council carries
out more work. Our view is that some additional land around Bath will ultimately be required for housing
but we do not believe that Widcombe will be directly affected.

Homes in Multiple Occupation

In July BANES undertook a consultation on whether anyone wishing to use their home as a House of Mul-
tiple Occupation (HMO), irrespective of size, should require planning permission. Previously this only
referred to houses with 6 or more unrelated people living there. We think planning permission should be
required, not because we are anti-student, but because we deplore the loss of family accommodation and

ranais

all natural bodycarg

with this ad

tried, tested, ¢ffective

Specialist moisturising and healing creams for all
skin types including acne, eczema and sensitive
skins, all made with pure natural ingredients.

No SLS, no parabens, no GMOs,
no animal testing.

Natural deodorants Pure hand made natural soaps

Natural Massage Waxes and Balms Herbal Remedies

Free aromatherapy consultations

Holistic treatments: Swedish, Deep Tissue, Aromatherapy and
Sports/Remedial Massage, Indian Head Massage and Reflexology available by
appointment at our Oldfield Park salon.

Stall 306, GQuildhall Mar’kz’[ (opposite the Barber Shop)

www.aranais.co.uk 01225 9208612
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’Wid‘comﬁe j_[ea[i-ﬁ fOOd:g P the damaging effect it can have on an area. e

! We have confirmed our support for the meas-
B DELICIOUS FRESHLY-BAKED M "m S Il O
o N ORGANIC BREAD DELIVERED EVERY ? O

| ure which we are optimistic will come into
force on 1* July 2013. BANES have started
MONDAY, WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY a further consultation this month regarding a

We stock a whole range of » ; - possible requirement that these HMOs be
whole and organic foods including: %% Meat and P1€S licensed by BANES with a decision antici-
Organic Eggs, ol Locally—baked bread pate(lid()lr} kthis infltl/lr?lrlch/(?;t)r% 201%}.1 If zitnyqne
Organic Dairy Produce & Soya Milk, Pasties & Pies, RN : : would like any er details on these topics
Baby Foods, Pasta, Rice, Beans & Pulses, : Org?nlC JCTSCY milk they can be found on the BANES web site.
Juices & Cordials, Herbs & Spices % Fruit & Veg . .
o Entry into Widcombe
We also stock the following household and personal care ranges: % Farm EggS The © Entry to Widcombe’ Committee has

been covered elsewhere in the newsletter by

NATRACARE Helen Peter. This sub-committee has been set
AMPHORA ESSENTIAL OILS up to consider what improvements might be
BACH FLOWER REMEDIES o made to the various ways in and out of Wid- 4 |
FAITH IN NATURE | [ combe, also with a view to increasing the " S
ECOVER P rlO l‘ P al‘k profile of “the village”. Initially we will , S
WELEDA focus on the underpass, the path along the Cover Picture from an orlgmal oil by
GARDEN & PET CENTRE river beside Thimble Mill and Halfpenny Peter Brown
WIDCOMBE HEALTH FOODS Prior Park Roaid, Bath, Baiih & N.E. Someset BA? 4NF Bridge. We would welcome any comments Peter gave a very entertaining and informative talk
8 WIDCOMBE PARADE, BATH e o i e S or suggestions any of our members may care at our 2011 Autumn meeting.
01225 447980 sl IO aTdeNCENTBCO.K to make, please through the secretary whose
Open: 9 -6 Mon —Fri 10 — 6 Saturday email address is: www.petethestreet.com
: Secretary@widcombeassociation.org.uk. Tel: 07767431263

iDcompE - BATY

3 ve

HOMEMADE FOOD (@ LUNCHTIMES
BIG SCREENS SKY SPORTS & ESPN

FUNCTION / MEETING ROOM catherine beale studio/gallery
specialising in contemporary watercolour portraits
TRADITIONAL CIDER REAL ALES now booking Christmas commissions
01225 421938 www.catherinebeale.com




Looking Back at The Bath Spark - Masters of Polemic

he Bath Spark Community Newspaper

of 1978 was heady stuff. Few punches
were pulled on its pages. Published by the
Widcombe Action Group, it predates the
Widcombe Association and its newsletter by
some years. Its tone was hardly mild or def-
erential, suggesting as it did that ‘our city
streets have too long been the plaything of
politicians, statisticians and highway engi-
neers, who persistently erode the personal
and emotional relationships between resi-
dents and their immediate environment.’
More rationally it says that ‘the ‘street’ is the
physical focus of community and should be
treated in the way which it and its inhabi-
tants deserve’. Those of us who now wel-
come the regeneration of Widcombe Parade
will all breathe ‘Amen’ to that. The writer
goes on: ‘conversely, those to whom the
street belongs have a responsibility to it as
well. We should not delegate responsibility
for it without first making sure each one of us
has done our best... . In their final blast,
however, the writer of this piece cannot resist
the temptation to leave no reader unscathed :
“You don 't need to tell me that Uncle Avon
has the 1Q of a dead plant and the effective-
ness of a chocolate teapot, but it’s not all his
fault. We get what we deserve, whether it’s
education, architecture or juggernauts.
Don’'t you think we deserve better?

We are also indebted to Jean Brushfield for
the information that in the same issue

there is a literary review of the volume
“Underpants of the Waffen SS” by Max Gra-
dient (!) This volume is a description of SS
underwear from 1930 onwards, and was a
book in a series published by Altmark Press
for the military model maker. Make of that
what you will!

Thanks also to Nod Knowles for fishing this
copy of the ‘Spark’ out from his loft or the
back of his sofa or wherever he keeps these
things.

If any reader knows any more about the Bath
Spark or the identities of the writer(s) of this
deathless prose, please let us know (contact
details on rear cover).

"WiIDCOMEE ACTION |
GROVP. . --.....-.
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up by Bath, with the two Dath
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Welcome to Widcombe Baptist Church, where we strive to serve the community with activities
for all ages. For information on youth, toddlers, the elderly, small group Bible studies,
Exploring Christianity workshops, students, Sunday services and much more,

visit www.widcombebaptistchurch.org, or call the church office on 01225 316 358, we'd love

to hear from you.

WIDCOMBE

BAPTIST CHURCH

widbapchch@talktalk.net | Widcombe Baptist Church | Pulteney Road | Bath, BA2 4JR
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THE ORTHODOX PARISHOT
ST Jormi OF KRONSTADT

Burn

Services are held at

48 Lyncombe Hill, Bath BA2 4PW
Vigil: Saturday, 5 pm

Divine Liturgy: Sunday, 10.30am

Every Third Sunday of the Month the Divine Liturgy
is held at St. John's Bathwick at 10.30 am
Please telephone ahead to confirm times and places:
Fr. Seraphim 01225-317604
Fr. Yoves 01225-318338
Mother Sarah 01225-330651

For further information, please see our website.
www.bath-orthodox.org.uk

WIDCOMBE PARISH
St Thomas a Becket Church
Church Street BA2 6AZ

Services every Sunday at 08.00 and 10.30am
Everyone welcome.

For Parish events please see church notice board

For contact and other information -
www.widcombebenefice.org.uk

MAGDALEN CHAPEL @

Holloway Bath BAZ 4PX
www.magdalenchapelbath.co.uk

Weekly Sunday Services:

8.00 am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)

10.30 am Sung Eucharist (Common Worship)

Annual Magdalen Festival: a week of choral services and concerts.

See website for details.

Chaplain: Fr. David Prothero

COMMUNITY NEWSPAPER

DESTRUCTION OF WIDCOMBE !

WIDCOMBE ACTION
GROUP FIGHT BACK
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Entry to Widcombe

Helen Peter

he fact that pedestrian traffic into Widcombe will

become even more important as Rossiter road be-
comes two-way and the perception by some that the various
pedestrian entries into Widcombe are unsafe or unattrac-
tive to pedestrians, have led to the establishment of the
‘Entry to Widcombe’ sub-committee, of which I am a
member. As ‘Streetscape’ has been my responsibility for
some time, this role is central to the issue of making the
entry to Widcombe as attractive as possible. We are liaising
with all interested local groups and residents’associations,
B&NES Council, police, and of course our local council-

Wl lors. The main areas of interest are the Riverside entrance,
the canal (from Thimble Mill on) the Halfpenny Bridge, the underpass at the bottom of Wellsway, and
the Holloway and St Mark’s alleyway (although this last is not strictly an entry into Widcombe, it can be
forbidding at night).

Halfpenny Bridge & Entry from Bath Spa station We are delighted to learn that BANES are plan-
ning shortly to refurbish this most important link with the City centre (pictured above). It is understood
that by the end of 2012 the bridge will be repainted in dark green, repaired and resurfaced, with the ex-
isting surface being removed beforehand and some of the undergrowth cut back to improve the existing
lighting. We anticipate, that for this to happen, the bridge will be closed for a period but as yet we do
not have any dates. We are also investigating improving the fence by the station end by installing rail-
ings to match those replaced round the new station entrance .Eventually we hope to improve the lighting
and safety of this route, but have been informed that lights on the bridge would be ‘a danger to ship-
ping’! We will continue our efforts to make this important route as safe and attractive as possible.

Riverside and Canal Entrance A major problem here can be the street drinkers who tend to congre-
gate, particularly in the area around Thimble Mill. We recognise that these people are vulnerable and
often homeless and usually do not present a threat of any sort, but many people presently avoid this area,
and sadly the manager of the Travelodge advises his guests not to use the footpath, and to return to the
Hotel at night by taxi.

We called a meeting about the problem, involving police, Julian House workers, The Travelodge man-
ager & local counsellors. The main problem seems that police and security staff move the drinkers on
from the town centre and they congregate in Widcombe, where they can sit, drink & buy alcohol easily.
In general they are not aggressive, but they can be intimidating, especially when there is a large number
of them. The police have increased their patrols and by law can remove the alcohol since this is a desig-
nated no drinking space. The problem is seasonal & police urge residents to call 101 (non-emergency)
or 999 (emergency) to alert them to come before any problems arise. If you have concerns or ideas,
please contact me (details on rear cover). Following the meeting, our Chairman sent a letter to McColl’s
Chief Executive to ask if the company’s policy of selling very cheap alcohol (eg 2 litres of 7% proof
cider for £2.89) could be reviewed. The reply was non-committal, apart from a promise that McColls
regional manager would be talking to the store manager in Widcombe. More interesting points from this
meeting can be found on the WA website.

The canal towpath has suffered badly in the poor weather and we are requesting that the poor surface be
repaired to diminish the puddles & mud which make walking and cycling less attractive .Volunteers
have done some great work, but there is more to be done and more helpers would be welcome . Please
contact John Webb of The Canal Trust on Bath 836133 if you would like to volunteer.

St Mark’s-Holloway Alleyway This is a busy pedestrian thoroughfare but it is very overgrown and
badly lit, so that it can seem dangerous at night. We are working to plant bulbs to beautify the right hand
side of the alley. We are also asking the Council to better maintain the trees, so that it is less dark and
overgrown. Better lighting would help everyone feel safer at night.
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Widcombe Acorns Pre-school
St Mark’s Community Centre
5t Mark's Rd, Widcombe
Bath BAZ 4PA
Charity number 102949
www.widcombe-acorns.ik.com

Providing full day-care for children
Between 3 years and statutory school age.

Open to all local children regardless of race,

colour, creed or ability.
Email:
widcombeacorns.register@googlemail.com

Ofta

Outstanding
20092010 LEARNING
ALLIANCE

Widcombe
Church of England
Junior School

We work actively to ensure children fulfil their potential at every stage of

their development. We provide the support they need to grow up to be
responsible, thoughtful and confident young people, wiho are able to
manage their own lives and piay an active part in our complex and
changing society.

_@—‘(?Ew\{)
Widcombe

<, )
Pror 50

Many thanks to St.Matthew's and St.Thomas’s Churches
and to all our other supporters.

Widcombe CE Junior School :

“L earning together ............. Learning for life.”

==y
NS

BEECHEN CLIFF SCHOOL
Headmaster: A Davies

Boys 11-18 Girls 16-18

“Outstanding Education” Ofsted 2011

GCSE 2011: 80% achieving 5+ GCSEs A*-C
(including Maths and English)

ALevel: 63% A* - B grades

Large vibrant Sixth Form with excellent academic standards

Exceptional extra curricular opportunities

Please view our Prospectus online: www.beechencliff org.uk

Alexandra Park, Bath BA2 4RE
Telephone: 01225 480466
Email: headmaster@beechencliff.org.uk

FOUNDATION
r Life

www.thepriorfoundation.com

§@ PRIOR PARK THE PARAGON

B ’ BATH

i 310 ] 10 837
E: priorpark.co.uk riorpark.co.uk
w srfoundation.com
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The Friends of Widcombe

Our main objectives are to help improve
services by giving feedback to the practice and
providing patients with the means to make positive
suggestions about their own health. We also
encourage health education activities.

To volunteer to help or for more information call at
the surgery or check our website:
www.widcombesurgery.nhs.uk
or contact

Margaret Dagger 01225 835604
modins@tiscali.co.uk

S The Curtain S
Exchange

outetanding quality

<~Qocond-hand eurtaing

<4~ New ready-made
Curtaine

< Made to meacure:

Curtaine

Roman Blinde efe
The Complete Curtain Experience

01225-422078
11 Widcombe Parade Bath BAZ 4JT

Bus Station Florists

(Widcombe)

We cater for all your floristry needs
Weddings, funerals & Special days

Open 6 Days a week
Local & worldwide deliveries

10% Discount on sales over £10
(except Interflora and reduced items)
to Widcombe Association Members

6 Sussex Place, Widcombe Parade
Bath BA2 4NE
Tel: 01225 460121

busstationflorists@yahoo.co.uk
www.busstationflorists.co.uk

YAKAAR - african vision

charity shop,
6 Widcombe Parade,
Bath

raising money for schools
in Senegal,W.Africa

The Underpass

The underpass at the bottom of Wellsway is well-
used, but is at present very dirty and looks ne-
glected. After heavy rain it sometimes floods .The
new safety mirrors that were installed have yellow
cages to prevent vandalism. Unfortunately, these
tend to prevent pedestrians being able to see if any-
one is coming! The graffiti is a constant problem .
The ‘Entry’ committee recently held an on-site
meeting in the underpass with members of Bath Spa
Rotary Club, who are keen to take it on as a project.
We would like to see it regularly and thoroughly
cleaned and are also investigating the possibility of
improving the lighting and appearance in the longer
term, possibly by installing some new art work and
brightening the underpass so it is safer. Ideally it
would be covered by CCTV. If you have any con-
cerns or would like to be involved in helping with
any of these projects, please contact Helen Peter on
01225 334936.

WIDCOMBE PHARMACY

At Widcombe Pharmacy, your
health is our priority. We aim to

offer prompt, friendly and
knowledgeable service. We

OPENING HOURS:
Mon—Fri

stock a wide range of products S.SOam-Gpm
including herbal/homeopathic
products. We also offer
Sat
® Free repeat pre- 9am—2pm

scription collection
from any surgery in

Bath. - wren you run
fow on your medication,
call us and we can order &
collect your prescription
on your behalf. You just
pop inand collect it from
us

® Free delivery

service

® Weekly medicine

Widcombe Pharmacy
are pleased to offer

packs - iryouora WA members 10%
relative find it difficult to off purchases.

manage your medfcation,
we can take all the strain
for you and help you

(excluding NHS
presctriptions,
medicines &

manage your medication

promotional items)

Tel: 01225 447924

Learning to drive?

L Try

At the last PACT meeting
on 25th June, the problem

PACT

Partners & | of dealing with
Communities | Widcombe’s street drinkers
Together was decided as a priority

for future action .

(see also details of WA meeting opposite)

These meetings are attended by Police and
councillors and are an excellent opportunity to
voice concerns about policing and other matters in
Widcombe.

The next PACT meeting will be held at
Widcombe C of E Junior School at:

7pm on Thursday 18th October

Friendly, Patient Tuition
18 Years Experience
Competitive Rates
Free Theory Training
Highest Grade DfT Instructor
IAM Advanced Driver

Gary Norcott
Bath 444166 or 07870 380262
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Widcombe Rising 2012

Ralph Oswick

A s many of you know, I only applied for a road closure order on Claverton St for a spurious street
party back in 2004 out of mischievousness. I had found myself on the Cultural Forum Road Closures
Sub Committee and I thought I’d test the notoriously obstructive council officers by asking to close one of
the busiest trunk roads in the city. Months later, when I had all but forgotten about it, a lady phoned me.
‘Are you the man who wants to close Widcombe? I’ve been told to tell you that if that’s what you want,
you can have it’. As Nick said at the time ‘Flipping heck, we’ll have to do it now!’

Far from being obstructive, the various council departments then bent over backwards to make Widcombe
Rising 2005 happen. They even suggested making Rossiter Road two way for the occasion, but that came
too late, we’d already paid for an elaborate diversion and booked a fairground Waltzer for the junction.
Everyone hated the diversion. Diversions it seems are there to be disobeyed by motorists and the organis-
ers always get the blame. Rude words were exchanged and one ‘gatekeeper’ even got threatened with a
golf club.

For all subsequent Risings the two way system has operated, thus proving to one and all that a bypass for
Widcombe will work!

Widcombe Rising 2012 by all accounts was the best ever. I say ‘all’ accounts, but the financial books still
need to be balanced. It costs a lot, both in time and money, to deliver a clean, safe, efficient, attraction-
packed event of this stature, especially one that has to be set up, happen and be taken down in a thirteen
hour envelope. Despite extraordinary generosity by many individuals and businesses, overall fundraising
was pretty difficult this time (everyone is feeling the pinch it seems) and everything cost just that little bit
more.

Then there were those pesky people who thought they could bring the whole family including Grandpa and
avoid paying at the gate. My appeal in the Chronicle for anyone who got in for free but enjoyed themselves
to send in their £2.50s resulted in the princely sum of £5 dropping on the mat at NTC.

Currently the deficit stands at about £1500, with just two very patient creditors.

The financial worries, concerns over our own businesses and their problems and the fact that one of the
main goals of the event, namely a bypass for Widcombe, has been achieved (not that we are taking full
credit for that!) makes us think we might give it a rest for a bit. Besides, the bypass will create a different
kind of atmosphere in the street, which may call for a different kind of event.

Our Street Closure Order is in perpetuity as long as we pay the modest renewal fee every year, so watch
this space!
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interior design and development

id homes specialises in listed building interior
design and renovation, kitchen and bathroom
design; curtain, upholstery and lighting; supply of
fabric, carpets and furniture.

Email us details of your interior design dilemmas,
the first 10 received will be offered a FREE style

surgery consultation.

Follow the latest design trends and styling tips at:
www.bathinteriordesign.blogspot.com

E1 Interior design bath - id-homes

T: +44 (0)1225 317687
M: +44 (0)7967054597

E:enquiries@id-homes.co.uk
www.id-homes.co.uk

We are offering P

10% discount I

to Widcombe
Association Members
e —

on production of a
Membership Card.

THE BATH PROPERTY SHOP

We would be pleased to help you find your next home.

If you have a property you would like to let or be managed,
please contact us. We offer a professional,

«7 friendly and highly efficient service.
NAEA - 1+ DIsPUTE SERVICE - Leﬁlﬂg

= OMBUDSMAN FOR ESTATE AGENTS
= THE NATIONAL APPROVED LETTING SCHEME

tel: 01225 464400

info@bathpropshop.co.uk 7 Sussex Place, Claverton Street, Bath BA2 4LLA

= Management

www.bathpropshop.co.uk
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SOS, one of the UK's leading developers of specialist software to the legal
profession, is based in Widcombe.

Over 400 law firms, from high street practices to some of the country's biggest law firms, now
use software designed and supplied by SOS who have been based in Bath since the company
was founded 20 years ago, the past 8 of them in Widcombe Parade.

The company employs 40 people from the Bath & Bristol area.

SOS Ltd Contact: David McNamara or Elaine Galvin
2 Widcombe Parade 01225 787700
Bath BA2 4JT info@soslegal.co.uk www.soslegal.co.uk

£y
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Taking performances to parts other com-
panies cannot reach!

COMICAL SCENARIOS
& WALKABOUTS

100 DIFFERENT CHARACTERS
TAILOR MADE WORKSHOPS
THEATRICAL MYSTERY TOURS

See who could spice up your
event, wedding, birthday, launch, confer-
ence, anniversary, gala,
breakfast, lunch, dinner or tea.

www.naturaltheatre.co.uk
01225 469131 info@naturaltheatre.co.uk

widcombe bill - bath -ba? baa -

WEITE

nl AR

s widcombe o

Tel 01225 313985

Offers exceptional home cooked foed from separate lunch and dinner menus
with 2 varied range of specials,” honest food at howest prices’.
Extensive wine list, local and real ales and the hest contin@ntal lagers on tap.
A not so secret garden, within easy reach of all that’s great in Georgian Bath.
Relaxed attitude, the White Hart Inn is a very welcome change of scenery.

PAPER CUTTING &
COLLAGING FOR
GREETINGS CARDS

Two workshops
with artist
Jessica Palmer

Wednesday 14 November
or
Saturday 1 December

Call 01225 284 598
email palmerkeith9@hotmail.com

www.jessicapalmerart.com

&850 per day with a homemade lunch included

| S—-—_

Gift items designed and hand made by deaf adults
with additional needs.

Special orders taken, please contact us:
Telephone 01225 336125
bathworkshop@hearingloss.org.uk

Bath Workshop, Units 1 and 2, Wells Road, Bath
BA2 3AP (nextto Great Western Wine)

ction on Hsaring Loss Iz the trading name of the Reyal National institute Tor Dear Pecple (RNID)
Regisiered Chamy NumDers 207720 (ENGINT a Waks) M SCOSSRS (Soaeand)

Hdecountaney & Taxation
Sgrviegs

for Sole Traders, Landlords

and Small Businesses

Self-Assessment
Tax Returns

Initial meeting no charge

Anna Morgan

BA (Hons) Accounting and Finance

01225 436169
azmorgan@btopenworld.com
26 Lower Oldfield Park, BA2 3HP
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In lonversation
Peter Hendy

- Widcombe resident and transport supremo -
talks to Paddy Doyle

T ransport is in Peter Hendy’s blood — “I used to
travel around London by bus as a kid”, he says,
“and once you do that, you know it all”. Later as a
youth he could be seen on railway platforms equipped
with notebook and pen, earnestly logging locomotives.
His first job after University was as a London Trans-
port bus driver and he can still be seen in his leisure
time at the wheel of a red Routemaster bus. As the
Mayor of London’s Commissioner for Transport he is
responsible for the efficient working of the road and
rail transport systems of the nation’s capital, and when
1 spoke to him in his favourite Widcombe hostelry he
had been away from home for 3 weeks without a break
facing the biggest challenge of his life: the London
2012 Olympics.

Peter and his wife Sue moved to St Mark’s Rd in Wid-
combe in 1991 — Sue’s job took her to Bristol, and
with Peter still based in London, they decided to move
“somewhere nice between the two”. When asked
what’s special about Widcombe he cites its character:
“..all of its own, with great places for eating, drinking
and culture - and it’s improved greatly over the last 20
years.” If he has his way this improvement is about to
take a great leap forward, for he, as a member of the
Association’s Rossiter Rd Sub-committee, has been
key to the acceptance by the Council of the scheme to
route through traffic away from Widcombe Parade. He
is also looking forward to having a hand in the regen-
eration of our village street: “The sort of thing in my
mind is the Bath equivalent of what a small French
town might look like: no urban clutter, some nice
pleasant pavement, a decent road surface with some
cobbles to slow traffic down, the sort of lighting that
would make a street look attractive and the buildings
cleaned up to look like they should in a village street
in Bath. It would also clearly need sensitively-done
short term parking.”

Not content with playing a key role in the regeneration
of Widcombe Parade, he has recently been elected
President of Widcombe Social Club and looks forward
to a revitalised club: “It’s a really exciting prospect.
The present building is wrong; it’s of its time and life-
expired. A new building, properly designed with 21%
Century facilities and energy-efficiency - a Widcombe
venue suitable to take its part in happenings like the

s

Bath Festival, is attractive to me. If the Commu-
nity doesn’t do something, someone else will.
How are we going to achieve it? Well student
flats and a convenience store might not be every-
one’s cup of tea, but students don’t need parking,
and a good store that would sell fruit and veg
would go a long way to alleviating people’s fears.
And it wouldn’t be displacing existing shops.” As
he sees it, it’s a simple equation: the add-ons will
pay for the reconstructed club.

The conversation turns to how someone with
such a high-powered job relaxes; “Well, I cycle -
and yes I do wear lycra! Ideally I would do Bris-
tol and back on a Sunday morning - and in Octo-
ber I’'m doing a 3-day charity bike ride from Lon-
don to Paris. I like an occasional drink - I’ve
never met anyone in my sort of job who does-
n’t” (As we speak, he’s drinking a large glass of
lemonade.) “I like music: my tastes include Bruce
Springsteen, Bob Dylan (much to my wife’s dis-
gust) and Leonard Cohen (even more to my
wife’s disgust). I’ve been known to sing - at Wid-
combe Rising I performed Ian Dury’s ‘Sex and
Drugs and Rock ‘n Roll’”. He doesn’t say if he’s
been asked back.

I ask him about his experience of the Olympics.
“I’ve never worked so hard in my life for so long,
but everybody’s been cheerful and we’ve had all
sorts of people working outrageous hours doing
jobs they don’t normally do and it’s given the
whole place a great buzz. It’s also been terrific
fun - and when you’re tired but you’ve got two
hours to spare and you can go and watch someone
breaking a World Record and getting a gold
medal - actually it gives you a bit of a glow.”
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Chiropodists & Podiatrists

HPC Registered
Clare Travers BSc. (Hons.), DPodM., MChS., SRCh
Claire Atkins BSc. (Hons.) MChS

38 Green Park: (01225) 424 784

Widcombe Surgery: (01225) 310 883

Widcombe Therapy Room

Holistic Massage

Prior

Therapeutic, Relaxing,

Stress-Relieving

Park
Practice

with Jacqueline Kelly
MTI & CNHC registered

Quality Treatments On Your Doorstep

29 Prior Park Road, Widcombe, Bath, BA2 4NG
tel: 0775-9522760 website: www.priorparkpractice.com
7 e-mail: priorparkpractice@googlemail.com

Daytime and Evening Appointments Available




Master Locksmiths

SHOP ENQUIRIES

01225 423333

ENGINEER/FITTER

01225 833300

MOBILE

078 4343 3386

16 Claverton Buildings Widcombe Bath BA2 4LD

info@bathlockandkey.co.uk
WWW.BATHLOCKANDKEY.CO.UK

LICENCENO. 003156
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Widcombe Association
Publications and CDs

Abbey cemetery memorial inscriptions have been
collated in limited-edition bound volumes. The in-
formation, complete with
index, is also available on
an attractive CD ROM.
The pages from the vol-
umes can be viewed as
PDF files in

Adobe Acrobat. Price £10
(plus £1.50 P & P)

Discovering Widcombe and Lyncombe

by Maurice Scott.

This is a short history in 124 pages, with 38 illustra-
tions and 5 maps. An interesting and invaluable
background to our parishes. Price £6.50.

BATH ABBEY CEMETERY

Exploring Widcombe and Lyncombe

by Keith Dallimore

The sketches and illustrations help you to see much
more of the fascinating detail that exists around us,
often overlooked. Price £3.50

The Songs for Widcombe CD is attractively pack-
aged with views of Widcombe and the Widcombe
_Rising festival and has 12
terrific tracks, all written
and recorded by local
musicians. They have
# civen their time and talent
to produce a superb tribute
to Widcombe. The CD is
4 sold in aid of Widcombe
Rising. Price £5 (plus
£1.50 P&P)

In the Footsteps of Jane Austen —through
Bath to Lyncombe and Widcombe

by Janet Aylmer.

Jane lived in Bath from 1801 to 1806. Price £6.99

The Beating the Bounds Map.
An excellent and colourful overview of Widcombe
ward, and a good walk, too! Price £1 i

The Abbey Cemetery Tombstone Trail. i
Discover for yourself the famous and fascinating E
who lie at rest in Widcombe. Price £1

" Widcorbe

And what about the much-vaunted aspect of leg-
acy? He mentions the Olympic Park, the great
sporting legacy, the feeling of pride in London
proving itself to be a great World city, and the
transport legacy, including the thing of which it
seems he is most proud, developments in freight
logistics which should become permanent. He ex-
pands on freight logistics: “I had feared pubs and
shops might run out because of high demand and
difficulty with traffic congestion holding up deliv-
eries, so in partnership with the freight industry we
got lots of deliveries done at night. The noise prob-
lem can be approached by quiet delivery vehicles
and specially-designed noiseless trolleys. Deliver-
ies take less time as the traffic moves faster.”

2% National Trust
g S ‘3, <

During our conversation about music, I’d asked
him what was the first record he’d ever bought. The
answer surprised me: “Summer Holiday by Cliff
Richard” Not very hard core, I thought, and then of
course, it dawned: the star of the film the song
comes from is not Cliff Richard, but a London bus.
“...and some day before I die”, he says, “I might
replicate part of that film - I haven’t yet driven a
bus from London to Athens, but I might”. As we
said - transport’s in Peter Hendy’s blood.

Prior Park Landscape

Garden
Bath’s Hidden Gem

Discover the newly restored
Wilderness. Disabled parking only.
Telephone 01225 833422 for more

details.

‘Deep Lock House,

Tel 07790 526 573
info@jlarchitects.co.uk St Matthew’s Place,

Jonathan Logsdon Architect

www.jlarchitects.co.uk = Pulteney Road, Bath BA2 4JJ
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WA Events

Chris Rogers

Bemoaning the weather is becoming a recurring theme in these reports, so I will get it over with early.
Rain tends to keep us rooted indoors — even when the events we might go to are completely sheltered from
the elements — so we did suffer this last summer from lower than expected attendances. And of course the
Palladian Bridge Picnic — the jewel in the crown of our for-all-the-family events — was rained off. The
dogged performers repaired to the welcoming warmth of the Widcombe Social Club, whose patrons (on a
day out to Bath Races from their Welsh valley homes) were treated to an unexpected wealth of musical
talent which silenced all their boasts about how much money they had won (or lost!) on the day. The
event was completely unique for completely unexpected reasons!

Now, here are two figures for you: 1,502 and 1,512. They are only different by 10 and are both just over a
hundred years old, but they each tell a very different story: the first is the number of passengers and crew
lost in the sinking of RMS Titanic in 1912, and the second is the number of organ pipes in the magnificent
1896 organ in St Matthew’s Church.

If you attended the screening of Marion’s Milne’s film “Titanic — The Aftermath” you will have learned
the significance of the first number — and you will have witnessed a music scholar from Prior Park College
playing a violin that once belonged to bandsman Jock Hume
who perished when the ship went down, and which was lent
to us by Jock’s grandson Christopher Ward who was our
guest speaker. The event helped us to raise £1,500 for the
benefit of Mentoring Plus, a local charity which supports
vulnerable young adults.

And if you came to hear Bath Abbey organist Peter King
play the organ in St Matthew’s Church (/ef?) and entertain us
with his anecdotes, you might remember that the second
figure was the answer to the sweepstake question that con-
tributed to raising £403 for the organ restoration fund.

As the year progressed we Passed on Poems in St Thomas a Beckett Church; we enjoyed taking part in the
Quiz and Family Skittles nights in the Widcombe Social Club; we chuckled at Lady Margaret in her new
Union Flag dress as she was chauffeured round the street parties of the parish on Jubilee weekend in a
Union Flag-styled London cab; we Trailed round a variety of venues in search of unique works of Wid-
combe Art; we heard tales and songs from Opus Anghcanum in the great English Folk tradition in Prior
Park College chapel; we poked our noses into
seven very different domestic gardens in Lyn-
combe Vale Road; we heard a story of love and

version of Bizet’s Carmen; and we visited a
wide range of chapels in Widcombe, some of
which are rarely open to the public.

And last, but by no means least, we celebrated
the best (and maybe the last?) Widcombe Ris-
ing street party, in the knowledge that our 30-
year mission to banish the juggernauts from our
high street is really, truly going to happen.

And we hope you enjoyed it all as much as we
did!

So, given the appalling weather and the fact
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Membership
Ann Ashworth

t the time of writing, we have 440 households consisting of 754 individual members. Some technical
difficulties have been experienced in printing membership cards so apologies to those who have
joined recently and have yet to receive cards. I hope that the problem will be rectified soon.
We will be moving to a new system for managing membership over the next few months and in time for
the new subscription year. This will enable members to update their contact information on-line and also
to pay subscriptions through PayPal. Apart from messages necessary for the administration of your mem-
bership, please be assured that you will not be bombarded with emails! For those of you who do not have
an email address, nothing will change. Existing payment methods (Direct Debit, cheque or cash) will con-
tinue to remain available for all members.
We welcome members from all parts of Bath and the surrounding area, not only within Widcombe itself. If
you are not yet a member and wish to join, please email me at membership@widcombeassociation.org.uk
or check out the website for how to join.

The Two Tunnels
n accordance with the agreement made between the WA, Greenway! and the Lyncombe Vale Residents
Group, the WA expressed its support for planning permission for a cycle ramp to be built in Lyncombe
Vale to access the Two Tunnels Pathway. We stressed in our letter that our support was conditional on the
access being constructed, advertised and signposted solely as a way for local residents to get on and off the
route, and we opposed any intention that it should form part of an alternative cycle route to the City centre.
The planning application has now been closed for further comment, and by the time you read this, the
planning decision should have been made.
The pathway is not anticipated to be complete until well into Spring 2013.

Beechen CIiff Stabilisation

alks between the Council and the National

Trust are progressing satisfactorily. We will
continue to report on the scheme that should give
the Trust ownership of the fields surrounding
Beechen Cliff in return for taking over the main-
tenance and management of the cliff itself.

THE RESEARCH INSTITUTE
FOR THE CARE OF OLDER PEOPLE

. Pioneering early diagnosis

Help! . Researching effective
D o you enjoy the Newsletter? Do you think treatmer!ts
you could perhaps produce something a <! Sup_p_ortlng carers and
little better? The present editor/compiler has families

done the job for 6 years, taking the twice-yearly
publication from a folded sheet of A3 to what
you are now holding in your hands, and would
like to hand this task on to someone else. You
will need some moderate computer skills and an
ability to work twice a year to a deadline.

Would you like to
learn more about
RICE? The Friends
of RICE are having
an open dayin
October; if you'd
like to join us
please phone
01225 476420 for
more details.
www.rice.org.uk

The RICE Centre, RUH, Bath.
Registered Charity No. 1042559

If you would like to talk about a key role in
maintaining the image of the Widcombe
Association, call our Secretary,

Liz Littlewood on 01225 333044




The Widcombe_a_hoir.

rom an idea by Chris Rogers and some hard organisational work by Plodge Robertson and Caroline

Davies, the Widcombe Choir became a reality when it met for the first time on Monday September
17™ at St Matthew’s Church. Over 50 enthusiastic would-be choirsters met their new choir leaders: classi-
cally-trained soprano Ruth Mc Kibbin, who used to lead the Silver Ring Choir, and singer/songwriter Su
Hart who leads the Walcot State Choir. The eclectic mix of leaders will ensure a wonderfully diverse rep-
ertoire. Everyone is welcome and there are no auditions. The choir will meet every Monday at 7.30pm at
St Matthews Church. While membership is available, your first session will be free of charge, and thereaf-
ter £5 will be levied for every session you attend.

Should you be wondering whether or not it’s for you, consider this from Dr James le Fanu: “Singing in-
volves virtually every muscle group, vibrating the whole system like a tonic massage. It increases lung
capacity, improves posture, clears the sinuses and boosts mental alertness by increasing the amount of
oxygen in the blood. And for good measure it exercises the facial muscles - helping to maintain youthful
good looks.”

(Photo by Helen Peter shows Ruth McKibbin addressing enthusiastic founder choir-members)

THE PUMPSHED

Visit the Pumpshed for delicious homemade
Cakes, ice-cream, hot & cold drinks and
Zenith Youth Theatre Company (formerly known as

snacks Bodlets) is a completely voluntary run organisation that has
been producing musical theatre in Bath for almost half a
century.

JULY 2013 FEB 2014

Open Weekends and Bank Holidays from
March to October and daily from June to end
of September

From May 2013 we will be entering our Golden Anniversary
year and we plan a whole series of events and
performances to celebrate 50 years of entertaining Bath.
Visit www.zenithyte.co.uk for further details.

As part of the centenary year, we are launching a £50k for
50 years fundraising appeal, not only to ensure that Zenith
is here for another 50 years, but to help nurture home
grown talent in Bath and to donate some investment capital
to our community shared rehearsal and storage space in
Bath - St Marks Community Centre

Situated at Lock 11, Horseshoe Pond,
Kennet and Avon Canal, Widcombe Bath

Tel, 01225 319743
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that our usual magnificent opera venue was not available to us, how did we do? In fact, surprisingly well,
with just under £5,000 raised, which is on a par with the preceding two years. Many thanks to the mem-
bers of the WA Events Sub-Committee, the WA Organisers’ Forum, all our volunteers and helpers — and
of course to you, our members, for coming and supporting our events.

Over the coming year you can expect us to keep you entertained with our now-established programme of
regular year-long events — and as the weather improves (fingers crossed!) in 2013, you should look out for
some innovative outdoor events involving bicycles and beatings. Bicycles because we’d like you all to
come out riding with us, and beatings because we are going to be marking out our parish once again in the
time-honoured tradition that is the Beating of the Bounds. Confused? Keep a watch on the web site and
all will be revealed in due course!

Our Christmas Craft Fair will be held this year on Saturday 24™ November in St Matthew’s Church
Hall. And please note that the annual Widcombe Art Trail is being brought forward to May next year so it
can join with other art trails in the city. Would-be exhibitors at these events should contact Sarah Lewis
on 01225 315491 or sarahalewis@btinternet.com.

As ever, your ideas and support are welcome. Even if you can’t commit to serving on our committee,
perhaps you’d consider helping to organize an event on a one-off basis? Do let us know and come and
meet us over a sociable drink!

The WA Social Lunch Club

Come and meet friends and get to know
neighbours over a Sunday roast at one of Wid-
combe's fine hostelries! The first meeting of the
Social Lunch Club will take place at 12:30pm on
Sunday 4™ November at the Royal Oak in
Summerlays Place and the cost is £10.

Book your place in advance by contacting Lesley
Stacy-Marks on 01225 333264 or
lesleysm@talktalk.net. And why not bring a friend
or neighbour? If you're interested in the idea but
can't make this one, contact Lesley to find out
when the next one is happening.

Widcombe Association 6™ Craft Fair

Soon it will be the Fair season, and in Wid-
combe ours is on Saturday 24 November at St
Matthew’s, 10.30-5pm.— be sure to visit if you

want to find quality work by local artists and
crafts people, and buy that special present di-
rectly from the maker! Commission your own
pieces! The fair will be bigger than ever with
new talent as well as regular contributors, in-
cluding ceramics, jewellery, textiles, pictures,
cards. Details of all the exhibitors will appear
on the website as well as on our flier..

TIMOTHY RICHARDS
OF BATH

ik

HANDMADE PLASTER ARCHITECTURAL
MODELS & BOOKENDS
ALL WELCOME TO THE OLD SCHOOL,
BEHIND ST MARKS CHURCH,
WIDCOMBE.
www.timothyrichards.com

Our-DEAT GALLERY/WORKSHOP
WITH UNLUSUAL QLD AND MODERN
PRIWTS, WATERCOLOURS,
ACRYLICS, VIEWS OF BATI BTC,
FIRST RATE FRAMING AND
RESTORATION SERVICE,
DISCOUNT FOR SCHOOLS.

OPENING HOURS:
Mon-Fi1 9-5eM ¢ Sar 10-2oM

IRINT RO O M contuacrs mo

picture framing & restoration « fine art prints & originals

1 Sussox PLACE WipcoMBE BATH BAZ 4LA
ToLeEpHONE & Fax 01225 447877
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Business Members
Ann Ashworth

on the full range of businesses, shops and restaurants which make Widcombe
such a vibrant place to live and visit can be found on the website. Many businesses
offer WA members a generous discount, details of which are shown on the back cover
of this newsletter. Businesses that have joined since the previous newsletter are:

TN We now have 53 local businesses who have signed up as members. Information

Action on Hearing Loss supports people with hearing loss and tinnitus. They have a day services work-
shop on Wells Rd providing occupational, educational and work-focused opportunities for deaf, hard-of-
hearing and dual-sensory impaired adults with additional needs. For more information on the Bath work-
shop please email bathworkshop@hearingloss.org.uk

Those of you following the Widcombe Art Trail this summer will have had the opportunity to see some of
Jessica Palmer’s intricate paper images. Jessica’s collages, cuttings and paper sculpture are used for de-
sign, illustration and decoration. More information and examples of Jessica’s work can be found at
www.jessicapalmerart.com or call 07701 024530.

Bath Violins has now relocated and we are pleased to welcome Catherine Beale to her new studio and
gallery on Widcombe Parade. Catherine is a water colour artist and undertakes contemporary painting to
commission and exhibition. For information on studio and gallery opening times and to see examples of
her work, visit www.catherinebeale.com or call 07891409490.

We hope that members will continue to support these and the other Widcombe Association Business

I [0

chinese restaurant

Opening Hours
Mon - Sun
Open Bank Holiday

tel 01225446020

!
:
Il

23 Claverton Buildings. Bath
Claccie Burgere, Chicken, Fich, Pizzac

12noon - 11pm

and moro.....

Sun-Thur: 12 - 2pm 5.30pm — 12am 10% off
: o/ Ninine D all
Fri & Sat 12 - 2pm Spm —2am mfc/:r I\:/)\Illxnla Srft;::rint Tokeathay
Closed Sunday lunchtime Orders

Telephone Orders Welccme

01225 447365 BA2 4L.D
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FoBRA
Liz Littlewood

he list of issues which the

Federation of Bath Residents’
Associations attempts to address in .
its quest to represent the concerns
of local residents becomes increasingly long as
more and more initiatives unroll. It was decided,
therefore, that, for the next couple of years, FOBRA
would focus on four priority issues to be decided by
the member Associations. Some round table dis-
cussion produced a long list of ten from which
individual Associations selected the four that they
felt most important. The outcome is that focus will
be on Transport, Public Realm, Planning and Major
Developments, and Governance for the foreseeable
future. The Widcombe Association had listed the
first three but had included the Riverside as its
other option.
It is to be hoped that by concentrating on these
issues, which are of prime importance to member
Associations, the influence and effectiveness of
FoBRA will be improved.
Three FoBRA representatives, of whom Richard
Wales, representing the BA2 area, was one, at-
tended the recent Council-sponsored Transport
Conference. There has, as yet, been no feedback
from FoBRA on the Conference. But it was in-
tended that this event should help to initiate the
formulation of a comprehensive Transport policy
for the city.

Widcombe and Lyncombe Local History Society
Autumn Programme 2012

All meetings at 7.30pm in Widcombe
Baptist Church Lower Hall

Thursday 11 October
Mike Chapman, of the Survey of Old Bath
and one of our members, will give an illustrated talk
covering new research on
The slaughterhouses, markets and stables in the area of
the Grand Parade.

Thursday 15 November
Nurseries, market gardens and orchards
A talk by Ann Wyatt, who has discovered their importance
in our area over the centuries.

Thursday 6 December
Member’s Evening
with wine, refreshments and mince pies.

Come and talk about your researches.

Garden Club

Evening meetings at the Prior Park Garden Cen-
tre Café start at 7.30 pm

Saturday October 13™ 2012
Private Visit to the Garden House
Dyrham Home of Garden Designer Penny
Ross and Stephen Ross and on to Dyhram
Park for tea.

To book contact Alex Nash 07891637253
use own transport

Monday 29™ October 2012
Growing Apples and Pears in your Garden

JONATHAN HOSKYNS of Somerstock
a co-operative of family owned nurseries
Bring your apples for identification!

Monday 26" November 2012
The History and Restoration of
Painswick Rococo Garden
PAUL MOIR
Director at Painswick Rococo Garden

Monday 28th January 2013
John Tucker’s ‘Which’ Guide to the best in
Garden Plants, Tools and Equipment
A light-hearted talk by JOHN TUCKER of the
Prior Park Garden Centre

Monday 25" February 2013
How to create the Perfect Pond or
Water Feature
RICHARD BROOK
Ponds and aquatics of Bath

Monday 25" March 2013
How to attract Insects and other wildlife to
your Garden
DIANA REDFERN

Monday 29" April 2013
The Classic English Border
PAUL GILMOUR
Plant expert at Cadbury Garden Centre

The outing in May/June 2013 to be an-
nounced
Entry £4.00~Widcombe Association members
£3.00~Wine and nibbles

Contact details Alex Nash 01225 314924
e-mail fatj@limenash.freeserve.co.uk




